Letter from Sherry: ASL
Dear Readers, 
I’m pleased to present another exciting issue of our client newsletter, Vibrations! This issue features lots of great articles and stories – including everything from details on our new advocacy group to our congratulations to Penny Bennett, who was recently inducted into the Canadian Disability Hall of Fame!
If you are interested in writing a story or article for the next edition of Vibrations, please talk to your intervenor, or send an email to social@deafblindservices.ca. The next newsletter will be produced in the new year, and submissions are due by December 1, 2024. 
In other news, I wanted to share a brief update about our advocacy efforts in British Columbia. As many of you are aware, on September 23, 2024, International Sign Languages Day, DBCS launched a bold advocacy campaign in British Columbia to push for sustainable funding for Deafblind services in the province.
The goal is to ensure that people who are Deafblind in BC have consistent access to essential support, including Intervenor services, which play a crucial role in empowering individuals to live independently.
The campaign’s letter-writing initiative was a tremendous success, with over 435 participants sending more than 1,000 letters to government officials. This effort has already made an impact, as we’ve received positive responses from all major political parties in advance of the election.
However, our work is far from over. We’re committed to keeping the momentum going and continuing to build awareness about the importance of Intervenor services for the Deafblind community. We’ll be working closely with the new government once formed, and we remain dedicated to collaborating with officials to secure the funding needed to support our community. We’ll keep you informed about our ongoing efforts and any developments along the way.
I hope you enjoy this edition of Vibrations as much as I did! Please read on to learn more about what’s happening here at DBCS and how you can get involved.
Sincerely,

Sherry Grabowski 
Vice President 
CNIB Deafblind Community Services
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DBCS Expands Client Support with New Advocacy Group
ASL: DBCS Expands Client Support 
We’re excited to introduce a new group aimed at enhancing the support we provide to clients: the Client Advocacy Group. This initiative is designed to strengthen the voice of the Deafblind community and ensure that your experiences guide our decision-making and service delivery.
This group will focus on championing client needs, participating in public advocacy efforts, and helping to drive positive changes in policy and services.
Together, we can make our community stronger and our services more responsive.

Celebrating Penny Bennett: Inducted into the Canadian Disability Hall of Fame
[image: Penny and the other inductees stand on the stage at the ceremony while holding their awards, which are shaped like maple leaves made of glass.]
ASL: Celebrating Penny Bennett  
On October 16, 2024, several community members, staff and Board members from both DBCS and CNIB, including Angela Bonfanti, DBCS’s President and CEO, had the privilege of attending the Canadian Disability Hall of Fame induction ceremony, where we celebrated three remarkable new inductees, including our very own Penny Bennett. 
Penny is a dedicated leader within CNIB Deafblind Community Services, has served as a Board Member and past Chair, and has been a tireless advocate for the blind, low vision, and Deafblind communities for decades.

Penny’s induction into the Canadian Disability Hall of Fame recognizes her outstanding contributions to advancing accessibility, self-advocacy, and equitable access to services. Her efforts have shaped critical legislation, including the Ontarians with Disabilities Act, and driven initiatives that enhance the quality of life for individuals across Canada. Penny’s dedication extends to roles on various committees and working groups, where she continues to champion the rights of people with disabilities. 
Penny has served as Chair of the DBCS Board of Directors since September 2022. This September, she will transition to Past Chair as we welcome Lindee David into the role of Chair. While her term as Board Chair concludes, Penny will not be leaving the Board. She will remain on the Board of Directors for at least one more year, continuing to offer her expertise and guidance in the role of Past Chair.
We extend our deepest gratitude to Penny for her outstanding leadership over the past two years. Her dedication and contributions have been invaluable, and we look forward to her continued support in this new capacity.
We are incredibly proud of Penny for this well-deserved honour and extend our deepest gratitude for her commitment to creating a more inclusive and accessible world. Congratulations, Penny!
 



Staff Updates: Welcomes and Farewells
ASL: Staff Updates
New Team Members
· Humaira Ajaz– Booking Coordinator, Toronto
· Gwen Sheridan – Director of Operations, Ontario
· Melissa Pringle – Specialist Intervenor, West
· Gabriel Lombardo – Specialist Intervenor, Central
· Myla Cooper – Specialist Skills Development, Central
Departing Staff
We wish all the best to Kristina Hinds, Dionne D'Souza, Kathleen Brooks, Blair Patterson, Mackenzie Morrison, Natalie Hummer, Kathryn (Katie) Jones, and Michael Jefferson, who have recently left DBCS.
Retirement Announcement
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Sally Wright from London is retiring after 17 years of dedicated service. Sally began as a volunteer and became a full-time intervenor 14 years ago, making a lasting impact on the community. We thank her for her kindness and dedication and wish her a wonderful retirement.
Announcing the 2024 Recipient of the Kerry G. Wadman Award for Excellence 
ASL: Kerry G. Wadman Award
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We are thrilled to announce the 2024 recipient of the Kerry G. Wadman Award for Excellence. 
As you know, this award is presented to a staff member who consistently demonstrates the core values of respect, empowerment, empathy, teamwork, and professionalism. The recipient is someone who demonstrates a high capacity for exceptional client service, and continually goes above and beyond in their role.
This year, this prestigious award has been presented to Sandra Forbes, Intervenor Specialist, East Region, Ontario. 
Sandra’s dedication to her work and clients is unparalleled. With over 35 years of service at CNIB and DBCS, she has touched countless lives with her empathy and professionalism. Sandra’s colleagues have often referred to her as someone who has become “a living book on intervention”, demonstrating both her deep knowledge within the field of intervention, and compassion for each person she works with.
Sandra has supported clients through challenging times, including end-of-life care, always ensuring they are treated with the utmost respect. She empowers clients to advocate for themselves, particularly in medical settings where they need additional support.
Sandra’s commitment to her colleagues is equally remarkable. She promotes a teamwork approach, keeps her fellow intervenors informed, and provides guidance and advice. Clients praise Sandra for her reliability and support, highlighting her ability to listen and offer encouragement.
Sandra's positive attitude and genuine care have left a lasting impression on both clients and colleagues. Her legacy is one of compassion, professionalism, and unwavering commitment to the Deafblind community.
It is with great pleasure that we celebrate Sandra's exceptional achievements and recognize her as a true role model in our team. 
From all of us at CNIB Deafblind Community Services, we congratulate Sandra on this outstanding achievement!
 


Save the Date: CNIB Lake Joe - Deafblind Camp Week 2025
ASL: CNIB Lake Joe 2025
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Mark your calendars! We’re thrilled to announce the dates for next year's Deafblind Camp Week at CNIB Lake Joe, which will be held from August 25-30, 2025. This special week is dedicated to creating an inclusive and accessible outdoor experience for the Deafblind community, offering a variety of fun activities, opportunities to connect with others, and a chance to enjoy the beautiful natural surroundings.
Activities will include accessible water sports, arts and crafts, music sessions, and outdoor adventures, all designed to ensure everyone can participate fully. It’s a fantastic opportunity to reconnect with friends, make new connections, and enjoy the freedom of camp life in a supportive environment.
The application process will open in the coming months, and we encourage anyone interested in attending to reach out to their local manager or contact Emma Halderman at emma.halderman@deafblindservices.ca for more information.
We hope to see you there for an unforgettable week!
Job Opportunities at DBCS
ASL: Job Opportunities at DBCS
[image: An intervenor uses tactile ASL to communicate with a client.]
We’re excited to share that CNIB Deafblind Community Services is actively recruiting for a variety of roles across the organization. If you’re passionate about supporting the Deafblind community and making a positive impact, there may be a position that’s perfect for you!
Our current openings include roles such as Intervenor Specialists, in several regions. These positions play a crucial role in providing personalized services and support to individuals who are Deafblind, helping them live independently and achieve their goals.
Working at DBCS offers the chance to join a dedicated team that values respect, empowerment, and collaboration. We offer ongoing training and professional development opportunities, so our team members can continue to grow and develop their skills. If you’re looking for a meaningful career where you can truly make a difference, we’d love to hear from you!
To view the latest job postings and learn more about what each role entails, visit our careers page. Feel free to share these opportunities with anyone in your network who may be interested in joining our team. Together, we can continue to build a brighter future for the Deafblind community.
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